Minutes June 4, 2018

The Minersville Town Council held a regular council meeting on Monday June 4, 2018 at 5:00 pm at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Caleb Evans, Barry Marshall, Kade Blackner and Kolby

Blackner. Todd McMullin was absent.

Town Marshal Kevin Carter and Town Clerk Cherie Wood.

Visitors: Shay Goff

Prayer was given by Kolby Blackner

Mayor Evans opened the meeting at 5:02 pm

Minutes: Barry Marshall made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 21, 2018 Public Hearing and Council Meeting without additions or corrections. Kade Blackner seconded the motion, the motion passed.

Shay Goff would like to ask the council about paving the road at 300 E, 300 S to 350 S by his house. Last year he asked the council about paving the road and they told him that they would try to do it that year. Kevin Carter explained that the road budget this past year was all spent on the sidewalk and drainage problem on Main and the around the firehouse, there was not any road chipping done in town at all last year. Kevin thinks it may be possible to grade the road and put a good road base down this year if there is enough money left over from the chipping that must be done this year.

Shay also has some concerns about the motorcycle track behind his house. The dust and the noise are bothersome to him and some of the neighbors. Minersville Land and Livestock posted no trespassing on the property but it hasn't stopped the riders. Some of the track in the Minersville Town limits. Shay believes the only way to stop the riders is to take out the track. The Council is aware of the complaints and Mayor Evans will take care of it.

Katie Hansen was not able to make it to the meeting, her question is if the council would purchase a rake for Brandon to pull behind the lawnmower at the park to pick up the grass so that it would not blow into the pool. The council does not think it is worth the money and the extra time that it would cost Brandon to dump the bagged grass, but they will talk to Brandon and see if he can mow a different direction to blow the grass away from the pool.

Rocky Mountain power update on hanging flower pots on Center and Main: The measurements that are required for hanging off the power poles are a minimum of 11 feet and 14 feet on the corner poles. It is not official yet but the representative from RMP that came to measure the poles was pretty sure that would be the requirements.

Town Clerk Cherie Wood would like to know if the council plans on signing the lease for the clinic building so that she can budget for utilities and maintenance for the building and also what the council would like her to do about the utilities for the firehouse building that the service district says is still theirs but Minersville Town is also paying the utilities on that building. Mayor Caleb Evans will try to get some answers from the service district and look into the lease agreement this week.

Budget review: The town clerk presented the council with the proposed budget to review and make changes if need. The budget hearing will be scheduled for May 18th at 5:00 pm.

The wage scale and employee raises were discussed. Kolby Blackner made a motion to raise Melissa Marshall to 11.49 per hour, Katie Hansen to 10:50 per hour, Brandon Davis to 19.20 per hour and Cherie Wood to 21.00 per hour. Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Barry Marshall made a motion to pay the bills, Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Other Business:

Barry Marshall would like to bring to the councils attention that the temporary water right that the town wrote the protest letter about will need to be revised and sent again to protest in approximately October 2018 because it is now going back to become a permanent transfer.

Kolby Blackner was contacted by the Beaver County Building Inspector informing him that Minersville Town will now be responsible to oversee Byron Muir and his remodeling of his historical home. He will be having legal council write up a document stating it. Mayor Caleb Evans discussed the 4th of July. Cherie and Melissa will send out donation letters this week to businesses.

Barry Marshall made a motion to adjourn, Kade Blackner seconded, all voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm

Cherie C. Wood

Minutes June 18, 2018

The Minersville Town Council held a Public Budget Hearing followed by a regular Council Meeting on Monday June 18, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Caleb Evans, Kolby Blackner and Kade Blackner. Barry Marshall and Todd McMullin were absent. Town Marshal Kevin Carter and Town Clerk Cherie Wood Visitors:

Mayor Caleb Evans opened the Public Budget Hearing at 5:06 pm to review the budget and take public comment. Council member Kolby Blackner had a couple questions regarding what some of the fund amounts were used for. Town Clerk Cherie Wood answered the questions.

The FY ending June 30, 2018 Budget was opened for a revision of funds. The Town Clerk explained reviewed the fund amounts that needed revision and answered any questions.

Mayor Caleb Evans closed the public hearing at 5:37 pm and opened the regular council meeting.

Minutes: Kade Blackner made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 4, 2018 council meeting without additions or corrections. Kolby Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Budget Resolution 6.18.18: Kolby Blackner made a motion to adopt Resolution 6.18.18 a RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE JULY 1, 2018 – JUNE 30, 2019 BUDGET Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Kolby Blackner made a motion to approve the FY ending June 30, 2018 Budget revisions, Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Certified tax rate: Kolby Blackner made a motion to approve the certified tax rate that is set by the Utah State Auditors. Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Dorothy Holms did not show up

Rock Mountain Power has denied our request to put hanging flower pots on the power polls down Main and Center. Dale has already had enough made to put on our privately owned polls.

4th of July: Mayor Evans has asked Martin Marietta Materials to donate some gravel to finish up the horse shoe pits and would like to get a new volleyball net for the tournaments. The council discussed the activities for the day. The council decided to ask Darryl Brunette and Vie Marshall to be the Grand Marshals.

Other business:

The 1998 Chevrolet truck and the old copy machine from the library will be put up for sale as surplus property. There will be a \$500.00 minimum bid on the truck and \$100.00 for the copier.

The council would like to give the fire district a deadline to come up with documentation showing that the building behind the old fire house is theirs. August 1st.

Kolby Blackner made a motion to adjourn the meeting Kade Blackner seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm

Cherie C. Wood

ugab . ¿Commission

View

Data Entry Reports Forms

CERTIFIED TAX RATES

Welcome minersville town Help CTR Messenger My Account

Maintenance Administration

Proposed Rates
USTC Approved
OK to Print

Final Tax Rates
USTC
Approved

Tax Rate Summary (693) CTY

Tax Year 2018 ▼ County 01_BEAVER

Data Entry Cartified Rate (Entity) Proposed Rates Proposed Rates (Entity) Approved Approved Approved Approved

Rates Finalized

¥.

Entity 3030 MINERSVILLE TOWN

Preliminary Data

Budget Code Discharge of Judgement Tort Liability **General Operations** Budget Name

Election Date

Voted Utah Rate Limit Annotated Code

(5)

(7) Calculated Certified Tax Rate

(8) Auditor's Certified Tax Rate

63,510 1,228

63,510

Final Tax Rate 0.001345

(13) Final Budgeted Revenue

63,510 1,228

1,228

0.000026

0.000026 0.001345

64,738

Proposed Tax Rate

§10-5-112

SECTION IN SECTION AND ADDRESS. §63G-7-704

明に持ちをは

00000000 0.000026 0.001345

0.000000 0.000026 0.001345

0.001371

0.0001 .007

NOTES:

Total Tax Rate

MINERSVILLE 4TH OF JULY SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 2018 "MINERSVILLE ROCKS"

BOMBS

5:45 AM

PARADE

9:00 AM

*Line up at 8:30 on 300 South in front of Kevin Carter's house

PROGRAM AT THE LDS CHURCH

10:30 AM

BOUNCE HOUSES AT THE PARK

11:00 AM

LUNCH AT THE PAVILION

12:00 NOON

FOOT RACES & GAMES

1:00 PM

VOLLEYBALL & HORSESHOE TOURNAMENT

** Contact Caleb Evans for more information (435)616-0208

RAFFLE DRAWINGS

ALL AFTERNOON

TICKETS ARE \$1.00 EACH OR 6 TICKETS FOR \$5.00

MONEY DIVE

3:00 PM

FREE SWIM

3-5:00PM

FIREWORKS

DUSK

**Parade entry forms will be available to pick up at either the Minersville Library or the Minersville Town Office. There will be a \$100.00 cash prize for the 1st place float, \$50.00 for the 2nd place and \$25.00 for the 3nd place. There will also be a \$25.00 prize for the best decorated child's entry. All entries will receive a small cash prize. Please get your children involved and help them decorate a bike, lawn mower, ATV, four wheeler, etc.

**Any questions please call Will and Chelsea Thompson at (435)418-0077 or (435)421-1641

Minutes June 25, 2018

The Minersville Council held an emergency meeting on Monday June 25, 2018 at 5:00 pm at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Todd McMullin, Barry Marshall, Kade Blackner and Kolby Blackner. Town Marshal Kevin Carter and Town Clerk Cherie Wood.

Visitors: Chelsea Thompson

Mayor Caleb Evans was not able to attend so Council Member Barry Marshall Mayor pro tem called the meeting to order at 5:04 pm.

The fire restriction order was discussed. Kade Blackner explained that the local fire officer would like to prohibit all fire works for the season because of the extreme hot and dry weather we are having. The wind is a big concern that day also for the Town fireworks.

Kolby Blackner made a motion to prohibit fireworks in the Minersville Town limits and keep the rest of the order the same as it was last year. The Town fireworks on the 4th of July will still be set off, weather permitting, which will be determined by our local fire officer. Todd McMullin seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Other Business:

Kolby Blackner is concerned about the water supply and if the Town should be putting restrictions in place. Kevin Carter explained that he does not see a problem right now. The council would like to have reminders on the water bills to just be aware that watering during the heat of the day is not recommended.

Kevin Carter has been contacted by Scott Albrecht wanting an easement down the towns' rightaway between the Greenfield and the Pollmann properties for an irrigation line. The council agreed to give Scott the easement and that the line should be located on the east side of the rightaway.

Todd McMullin was approached by Dale Craw wanting to get flowers for the flower pot holders down Center Street. Todd contacted Beaver Nursery and they are willing to give Minersville town the hanging pots with flowers for \$70.00 each. The pots will need to be returned each year for replanting. Todd ordered 10-12 pots.

Cherie received an email from Jesse from Sunrise Engineering about our CIB application for the master plan. The DDW reviews all of the water applications from CIB and after reviewing the Minersville application the DDW told the CIB that they would fund the master plan under the same conditions as the original CIB request at a 50% grant 50% matching Minersville Town match. This would take the master plan off of CIB docket, speed up the funding authorization, and eliminate the need for the Town to go up to a CIB meeting. The Council agreed that they would like to go with DDW for the Master Plan project.

Todd McMullin made a motion to adjourn, Kade seconded the motion Meeting adjourned at 5:50 pm Cherie C. Wood

Fire Restriction Order

Minersville Town

The State Forester has stated all unincorporated private and state lands within the State of Utah are under a Fire Restriction. Due to the current and forecasted weather conditions coupled with the extremely dry conditions within Minersville Town, the local Fire Officials have determined that measures must be taken to prevent costly and damaging fires within Minersville Town limits. Therefore, the following acts are prohibited on all areas, roads, and parks within Minersville Town until rescinded by the Town Council.

- 1. Setting, building, and maintaining, attending or using open fire of any kind, except within the facilities provided for them in improved campground, picnic areas or permanently improved places such as outside fire pits, grills, etc.
- 2. Smoking, except in designated areas on public property.
- 3. Discharging or using any fireworks is **prohibited** within the Minersville Town boundary. **Violators will be cited**. This order will remain in affect until further notice. The Town fireworks are planned to be set off on July 4th weather permitting, which will be determined by the local Fire Officer.

Those persons exempted form the above prohibitions:

- 1. Person with permits specifically authorizing the prohibited act.
- 2. Any State, Local Fire Officer, Firefighting forces and City Employees in the performance of an official duty.

Effective 6:00 PM, 25th day of June 2018

Violation of the above prohibited acts is punishable as a class B misdemeanor.

By Order of Minersville Town Council:

Caleb Evans Mayor

6 /24 /2018 Date